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 Heart Full of Gratitude to 
EILEEN DEIMLER, Social Events Chair Extraordinaire,  

for her many dedicated years providing fun and fellowship to Villa neighbors.  
Sunday's Pot Luck was wonderful in every way, attracting the largest attendance ever! 

 
A  great big thank you to JERI HAAS AND ALICE KIENITZ who have volunteered to 

serve as  
Social Events Co-Chairs and...  

 
Appreciation to ALICE KIENITZ, for, once again, preparing our Membership 

Directory...amazing work! 
 

If you haven't received your 2022 copy, kindly e-mail Alice, avkienitz@aol.com 
Thanks to ART BACON and new neighbor, ROBERT HICKEN, for their efforts to 

improve irrigation issues, by identifying and repairing clogged head and... 
LINDA LEWIS, RICH HUHN, and their landscaping lords and ladies,  

for enhancing the entrance to Pendleton. 
 

 
 

NEW INFORMATION FOR ALL HOMEOWNERS 
Please note that if you plan to have work done on your property that will require a 
truck, backhoe or other heavy, motorized vehicle to drive onto your grass, you must 
contact Villa Trustee JIM LARR (jlarr57@yahoo.com) --  no later than a week in advance of 
your scheduled project -- so Jim can arrange for our irrigation contractor, ArtisTree, to 
come to your home and flag the location of your irrigation heads so they are not 
damaged by the vehicle.  The charge is $50 which you can pay in cash or check 
payable to ArtisTree. 
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Neighbor, and Barbershopper lead singer GERALD GOODLET, extends a heartfelt thank 
you to all Villa friends who supported and attended last weekend's delightful 
Barbershop Show presented by the Venice Gondoliers...an entertaining and inspiring 
concert.  See photos below. 
 
Congratulations to Board Member Eric Dobis and wife Linda who won a fabulous door 
prize at the concert. 
 

           
 

 
 

 
Tuesday, April 5, 5:00 pm  
Villa's Pool Gazebo  
Appetizer and Dessert Lollapalozza.  Sign up will be at the pool.  Details to follow. 
 

 
  
Sunday, April 17, 1:00 pm  
Lyle and Alice Kienitz' Annual Open Easter Dinner.   
Come join us and spend the day with neighbors.   
Let us know you are coming by calling 989-274-9827 or email avkienitz@aol.com 
  

 
 
A FRIENDLY REMINDER 
If you are the last one at the pool, PLEASE ensure all umbrellas are closed, and the 
bathroom door and gate are locked.  Everyone is very good about it, but this is just a 
reminder!  Thanks for your cooperation. 
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ONGOING VILLA ACTIVITIES 
Women's Wednesday's - 4:00 to 6:00 pm- gather at Gazebo  

Pool Aerobics - Monday to Friday, 10:00 am 
Shuffleboard - Tuesdays @ 9:00 am 

Bocce - Friday @ 9:00 am 
SEE OTHER PLANNED ACTIVITIES POSTED ON BULLETIN BOARD 

 
 

 
As we encounter and embrace another Spring Season 

how will you subtly bloom just as the blossoms on the trees and the new 
Spring flowers do? 

 


